## MINUTES FOR THE TOWN OF SPRING GROVE

November 10, 2015 Held at Quaker Hill 7:00 p.m.

2

Board Members present: Murlin Clark, Adolph Werner, Ernest Hendricks, Norma Wright

Others: Bill Ketron, Ben Lukacek, Kendra Gard, Molly Gard, Joseph Kaiser

President Hendricks called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. and introduced Bill Ketron, Milestone estimator, who reported he had measured all Spring Grove streets and roads. He explained two possible means of improving their surfaces, one being the chip and seal method, the other applying one and one-half inches of asphalt. Accompanying his description of the two methods of improvement were the prices of each, broken down according to thoroughfare.

President Hendricks informed the board of a meeting being held by the county clerk on November 20 regarding records disposal. He also indicated a meeting held in the City Building regarding disaster planning. The session will commence at 9:00 a.m. and end at 3:30 p.m. Mr. Werner volunteered to attend.

President Hendricks has been informed by the city comptroller that the fee owed by Spring Grove this year will be \$52,500.

Mr. Werner moved, seconded by Mr. Clark, to accept the Rinehart bid for snow removal during the ensuing winter. Unanimous approval.

President Hendricks discussed plans for the annual Christmas dinner. The general feeling was that the preferred place to hold the event was The Olde Richmond Inn.

Mr. Clark moved, seconded by Mrs. Wright, approval of the minutes of the previous meeting with the proviso of inserting the word 'to' after the word 'is' in paragraph nine. Unanimous.

A brief discussion was then held regarding Reid Hospital's plans to construct and demolish buildings.

The meeting adjourned at 7:59.

Joseph L. Kaiser, secretary pro tem